

Romanby Newsflash

Issue 18 July 2018

As this is the last newsletter of the year we would like to thank everyone who has supported the school and the children. It has been a busy year with lots of exciting learning taking place. As well as achieving success in many sporting events and being awarded the Food for Life Bronze Award our provisional assessment results put us above the national average at the end of the Early Years Foundation Stage, Y1 phonics, Y2 English and Maths and Y6 Reading, Writing and Maths. Well done to everyone for their hard work and we wish all the children moving to new schools in September good luck. Enjoy the holiday!

Y2 Visit to Runswick Bay

On the bus we saw a lovely, quiet field of sweet, fluffy sheep and loads of tall, green trees. When we got there we had some sweet ice-cream. After that we put our bags away and we went rock-pooling. I found a nice periwinkle and a beautiful shore crab shell. Next we went for lunch, it was so yummy! When we had finished we went in the salty, cold sea and I fell over twice. Mrs Crocker said it's home time. On the way back Charlie fell over twice and then we played eyespy. I really liked it. William

Y6 London

A group of Y6 children last week spent three days in London visiting the Natural History Museum and Science Museum, a workshop and tour of Houses of Parliament, a flight on the London Eye, watching a performance of Aladdin as well as walking around the sights of central London. Well done to them for their great behaviour and attitude.

Last week the Year 6 went on a residential to London. When we arrived we went to a memorial and then went back to the hotel. The next day we went to Trafalgar Square, after that we went towards Buckingham Palace and saw the changing of the guard. Then we headed to the London Eye and went on that. When we had gone round once we came off and went for our lunch in a park nearby. Following on from that we went to the theatre to watch Aladdin then headed to the hotel afterwards. The next day all of us went to the Science Museum in the morning then after that we got the bus and came home. Harry

KS1 Sports

It was a busy sporting week for the children in KS1. As well as the Fundamental Fun events for Reception and Year 1 at Brompton and Applegarth they also had their own sports afternoon. Thanks to everyone who came and cheered on the teams and helped to make the afternoon so enjoyable. Congratulations to the children to all their efforts and congratulations to the Limpets who were the winning team.

KS2 School Games

The sun shone on a glorious afternoon of sport last week at the KS2 School Games. Congratulations to all of the children who took part and to all of the winners who made it to the podium. Every child put in a remarkable amount of effort in the Relays and the Pentathlon events and there were plenty of pink, smiley faces at the end of the day! The winning relay team was the Apples, closely followed by the Bananas and Tangerines! A summary of the pentathlon winners is attached with this Newsletter. Thank you to all the staff for all their invaluable assistance and to all the spectators who helped to create a fantastic atmosphere.

Mr Wake

Kwik Cricket County Finals

After an outstanding performance to beat some high quality opposition at the Hambleton Area kwik cricket finals, our school team travelled to the impressive York University Sports fields to compete for the North Yorkshire County Championship. As expected, the standard of cricket was incredibly high, but the team grew in confidence as the day went on, ending with an exciting win in their last match against the York district. We finished in a very respectable 5th place overall, which, out of over 500 schools who entered the competition in North Yorkshire is an amazing achievement! Well done Sam, Harry D, Luca, Seth, Isaac, Jack M, Alex, Jenson and Harry B.

Autumn Term Menu

Please find attached with this Newsletter the Autumn Term Menu. This menu will start when we return w/c 3rd September.













Y6 Production

Congratulations to all the children in Y5/6 who put on a fantastic production of "Ye Ha!" There was some great acting and singing with amazing costumes and scenery. A lot of effort was put in by staff and children alike to make it a really enjoyable show. Well done!

Lost Property

Any named lost property was returned to children on Monday. We will put the unnamed items out to be claimed at the end of school next week.

School Uniform

If you are planning on ordering new school uniform over the school holidays, just a reminder that in addition to School Shop you are now able to order school uniform through the Tesco Embroidery Service from F&F www.tesco.com/ues

The school receives a 5% cash donation on every purchase and you will also receive Tesco Clubcard points.

Summer Reading Challenge 2018

Join the challenge from Saturday 14th July. This years challenge is based on 'Mischief Makers'. More details can be found at www.northyorks.gov.uk/libraries or telephone 01609 533832

Please see below for additional activities which will take place at Northallerton Library over the summer:

Date	Time	Activity
Saturday 14th July Ages 4—11	11.00—12.00	Ready, Steady, Beano FREE drop in session to sign up to the summer reading challenge
Monday 23rd July Ages 4-7	2.00—3.00	Menace the mischief mask making—£1
Monday 6th August Ages 7—11	2.00—3.00	Dennis The Menace vs Minnie the Minx. Toby jug making—£1
Saturday 8th September Ages 4-11	10.00—12.00	Gnasher's Dash! Last day to complete the summer challenge FREE

Hambleton Foodshare - Your local foodbank.

If you require additional help feeding your family over the six week holiday break, we now have the leaflets at the school office to allow you to access the Hambleton Foodshare scheme.

Simply take the leaflet along to Zion Church Hall, under the archway next to Kitsons butchers on the High Street on any Monday between 4 and 6pm. You will not need a voucher as we will use the leaflet to record your visit. You can come up to 6 occasions during the school holiday period. We are open also on Bank Holiday Monday.

Brochures and Voucher Books

The following brochures and voucher books are available for collection from the shelf under the notice-board to the left of the school office. Please help yourself if you would like one:

Yorkshire Attractions

Zest Swimming Voucher Book

Bags of things to do and places to visit Summer 2018

Please note we will update these shelves with information so please check regularly for updates. Thank you.

Funday Church

Christian Maze has changed its name.
Romanby Methodist Church
Friday 20th July 3.30pm—4.30pm
Summer Party
Games, water bombs, prizes, party food

Stars of the Week

Congratulations to the following children who received the "Star of the Week" award in our last two Friday celebration assemblies:

Rec/Y1 RA Steven F, James D, Whole Class Rec/Y1 LH Sam B, Amaya M, Avleen H Y1 DP Jack B, Lewis S, Harry N, Ethan D Y2 SW/HC Oliver B, Thomas M, Riley P, William G, Emilia C

Y3/4 RO Charlotte J-B, Isobel I
Y3/4 DW Max H, Liam A, Lacey H, Daisy S
Y3/4 SB/CE Layla K, Hannah N, Sophie A, Olivia D
Y5/6 ES Luca D, Jenson S, Lucas B, Kaya S
Y5/6 JW/LH Will C, Luke S, Samara H, Jack B
Y5/6AA Callum M, Keeva Leigh S, Hannah L-B,
Harmony W, Felix D

Date of Next Newsletter

The next Newsletter will come out when we return in September.

A reminder that school closes for the summer holiday on Friday 20th July at the normal times.

AUTUMN TERM 2018

Tuesday 4 September 2018 First Day of Term

Thursday 25 October 2018 Half Term Holiday begins - 3.15pm/3.25pm

Monday 5 November 2018 Pupils return to school

Thursday 20 December 2018 Last Day of Term - school closes at 3.15pm/3.25pm

SPRING TERM 2019

Tuesday 8th January 2019 First Day of Term

Friday 22nd February 2019 Half Term Holiday begins - 3.15pm/3.25pm

Monday 4th March 2019 Pupils return to school

Friday 12th April 2019 Last Day of Term - school closes at 3.15pm/3.25pm

SUMMER TERM 2019

Tuesday 30 April 2019 First Day of Term

Monday 6 May 2019 School closed - May Day Bank Holiday Friday 24 May 2019 Half Term Holiday begins - 3.15pm/3.25pm

Monday 3 June 2019 Pupils return to school

Friday 19 July 2019 Last Day of Term - school closes at 3.15pm/3.25pm

Training Days: September 3 2018, October 26 2018, January 7 2019, April 29 2019, July 22 2019